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JSA 12.5.1


Joint Safety Advisory Committee
30 May 2012
Minutes
	Members present:
	Professor M Stringer (Chair), Mr K Byng, Ms S Chalder, Mr J Cochrane, Professor J K Chipman, Mr D Checkley, Mr T L Green, 
Professor J Preece, Mr M Tomlin, Ms C A Wellington

	In Attendance:
	Mr M D Hoare, Miss V L Pendleton

	Apologies:
	Professor J Franklyn, Mrs L Heslington, Mrs H Paver, Mr L Reynolds, 
Ms A Sathi

	Papers:
	The Minute Book contains copies of all written papers or reports referred to below.


12/13
Minutes
Approved: The minutes of the meeting held 21 February 2012 (JSA 12.5.1) were approved. 

12/14
Matters arising
a) 12/02 a) Asbestos
Reported:  There had been an initial delay in finding out who the information should be shared with, but the appropriate College contacts were now being informed of which rooms contained, or were believed to contain, asbestos.
b) 12/03 Transport safety on campus
Reported: A group including representatives from Communications, Estates, the Guild, Transport Services and the campus police had been looking into the interaction between the three types of road user (cars, cyclists and pedestrians). A revised speed limit of 15mph was recommended, although discussions were ongoing as to the appropriate way to enforce this.  There would be a ‘be considerate, be safe’ campaign in the autumn term targeted at cyclists and pedestrians to increase their awareness.  Hot spot areas had been identified.  The group would meet again on 28 June.
Noted: It would be helpful to find an alternative to speed bumps, which were very awkward for vans carrying heavy loads.  Signage would be a major element of the speed limit enforcement.  Chicanes were an option but these required planning permission and additional costs. Transport Services were committed to keeping their external partners informed of any changes.
c) 12/10 Teaching ethics (as raised in radiation adviser report, February 2012)
Reported: This issue had been referred to Professor Michael Sheppard and UEB. This seemed to be a one-off situation, and Professor Malcolm Press had been asked to make a judgement as the case was in his College.  Professor Karen O’Brien was looking at the broader issues of the case.
12/15
Chairperson’s items
Discussed: College plans for 2011-12 had included a request for information on the Head of College’s direct involvement in enhancing health and safety in the College.  Responses had been fairly limited.  Professor Stringer and Mr Harrison had met with Professor Richard Williams from the College of Engineering and Physical Sciences, who was a keep proponent of health and safety. A number of proposals had been put forward, including:
· Valuing activity through prizes

· Sharing good practice at UEB

· A ‘good working environment campaign

· Incorporating principles of health and safety into the Birmingham Professional and Birmingham Academic frameworks

Noted: This would be discussed with Mr Lee Sanders and taken back to UEB.
12/16
College/Corporate Services annual plans
Discussed: The request would shortly be going out to colleges to submit their annual plans. In 2011-12 JSAC had included questions for the college to answer, broadly themed around induction and training. A discussion took place as to what questions/themes should be included for 2012-13. It was noted that it was much harder to discover, retrospectively, what had been done than to state what would be done going forward.
Agreed: It was agreed that the questions should be themed around communication and the student experience, as follows:
· Integration of health and safety into the student experience

· Use of the intranet for communicating health and safety issues
12/17
Report to UEB
Received and noted: UEB Briefing on Health and Safety (JSA 12.5.2)
12/18
Trade union matters
Near-miss reporting
Discussed: Mr Checkley was concerned that repairs which had been reported through the online reporting tool and flagged up as potentially dangerous were still outstanding months later.  There was a lack of transparency to the online system, and it would be useful to have updates such as the reasons why a particular issue had not been addressed. 

Noted: Mr Byng noted that if an issue was not being dealt with this should be escalated through the standard Estates escalation procedure.
Action: Mr Byng agreed to look into the specific issues raised and report back to Mr Checkley.

Reporting absences due to stress

Reported: Following a discussion on this issue at the Wellbeing Advisory Group, Mr Hoare had discussed with Mrs Philippa Hawkins and Mr Adrian Buckley the possibility of sharing data on absences due to stress. There was no reason why this data could not be shared with JSAC. However, it should be noted that due to working practices there was significant under-reporting from academic staff which could skew any figures relating to this staff group.
Out-of-hours working

Discussed: The current system of signing-in and signing-out books was not very effective, as staff who were already in the building at the start of ‘out of hours’ rarely remembered to sign in, and often people forgot to sign out. It would be useful to find out what the legal requirements were for this. In practice, the ideal solution would be a swipe system which recorded swipes into and out of the building at all times.
12/19
Other health and safety initiatives
Reported: In light of the incident at UCLA in California involving pyrophoric materials, the health and safety unit was conducting a survey of where these were used and producing guidance on their use. 

Further reported: Following the fatality at Westminster, storage facilities for cryogenic materials had also been checked, and one location in Physics had required an additional oxygen alarm.

Noted:  Other ongoing initiatives included a survey of LEV; a survey in line with the DSEAR; a survey of rooftops to check safe access/safe working; a first aid policy was being drawn up; and arrangements for pregnant and nursing mothers were being considered.
12/20
Fire update

Received: Fire precautions update (JSA 12.5.3)

Noted: The University was saving money through rationalising fire systems as a result of the level of understanding the fire safety advisers have of these systems.
12/21
Radiation adviser report
Received: Report from Radiation Protection Adviser (JSA 12.5.4)
Reported:  Two permit renewals had been successfully submitted before the end of the transitional period, saving money for the University.  

Further reported: The Environment Agency had inspected radiation storage and sent a report in early May (included in the report).  Some work was required but no significant compliance issues had been raised.  The matters referred to were being addressed.
12/22
Accident statistics
Received: Major accidents, diseases and incidents report for the preceding quarter (JSA 12.5.5)

Noted:  The law had now changed so that accidents now only needed to be reported to RIDDOR if they led to seven days off, as opposed to three days.  

Discussed: It might be useful to see numbers of accident compared to FTE rather than a rolling total.
Further discussed: The current level of accident reporting was not clear.  It would also be useful to increase near-miss reporting and route it to HSU. 
12/23
Any other business

i) Maintenance work in laboratories
Discussed:  Chemistry postgraduates had raised a concern about maintenance workers not wearing protective equipment when carrying out repairs in laboratories in which the wearing of such equipment was mandatory.  There was an issue where Estates staff were not always able to report to the building manager before starting work. It was agreed that those working in such labs were within their rights to ask Estates staff to leave if they were not wearing appropriate protective equipment. A supply of lab coats in all sizes would need to be readily available to deal with this problem efficiently.
ii) Internal audit
Noted: Internal audit had looked into accident reporting in Colleges and the use of PEEPs.  A report was still outstanding, although verbal feedback suggested there were no significant issues.
iii) Counter-terrorism
Noted: There had been a visit to Biosciences from the counter-terrorism authority on 15 March.  A report was awaited.
Next Meeting: Tuesday 30 October 2012 at 2pm.
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